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The STCU Governing Board, at its 43nd meeting, made the following decisions: 
 
Ø Approved one (1) project (including continuations) for a total of $2,558,688. 
 
Ø Approved the 2017 Administrative Operating Budget (AOB) as presented (Total=$876,000), 

with sharing ratios for the 2017 AOB to be USA – 34.77% and EU – 65.23%.  
 
Ø Approved 2017 Supplemental Budgets (SBs) as presented, with $395,000 assigned to 

Activities by the USA, as well as €80,000 assigned to Activities by the EU, and $187,987 
and €12,000 assigned to Activities by Partners. 

 
Ø Accepted the 31 December 2015 Financial Statement Audit Report and Management Letter 

as presented. 
 

Ø Approved KPMG Baltics SIA as auditors of the STCU financial statements for the Year 
Ended 31 December 2016 and the Year Ended 31 December 2017. 

 
Ø Approved the minutes of the 42nd GBM held on April 5th and 6th, 2016 as presented. 

 
Ø Recognized the accomplishments to date (cost savings at ISTC, shared use of Navision, etc.) 

of the STCU Secretariat's collaboration with the ISTC Secretariat to analyze the IT platforms 
and other services at the STCU and ISTC and tasked the STCU Secretariat to continue this 
cooperation in order to further optimize and share administrative and technical infrastructure 
and software programs with the results of this cooperation to be documented in a written 
report to the GB before the June '17 ISTC GB so the two boards may have time to consider 
the analysis. 

 
Ø Confirmed extension of current Senior Deputy Executive Director – (UA) Igor Lytvynov for 

a one-year term beginning 01 January 2017 and ending December 31, 2017. 
 

Ø Confirmed extension of current Executive Director – (US) Curtis “B.J.” Bjelajac for a one 
year term beginning 01 July 2017 and ending 30 June 2018. 

 
Ø Approved second year (until December 31, 2017) of the five year extension (until December 

31, 2020) proposed by the Government of Ukraine for the STCU’s temporary premises at 7a 
Metalistiv Street.  The Governing Board thanked the Government of Ukraine for its 
proactive efforts to secure the long-term location of the STCU, but expressed its desire to 
revisit the STCU’s move to a permanent facility at Kyiv Polytechnic Institute at a time when 
financial conditions facing the Government of Ukraine are more favorable. 
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